
COMMITTEE MINUTES for
GOVERNMENT OVERSIGHT

Date: March 12, 2008 Place: Legislative Dining Room

Convened: 3/12/2008
11:30 AM

Recessed: Reconvened: Adjourned: 3/12/2008
12:45 PM

Present: Senators Connolly-VC, Schmitz
Representatives Lensing-CH, Ford-VC, Watts-RM, Baudler, Berry, Olson, S., Swaim,
Tymeson, Whitead

Absent: None

Excused: Senators Courtney-CH, Ward-RM, Lundby

Chair Connolly called the meeting to order at 11:30 am.

Role was taken and absent members were excused.

Senator Connolly recognized guest speakers Emily Piper, from Iowa Rural Water,
Randy Pleima, from Mahaska Rural Water Association, and Lorie Bennett, City
Administrator from Humboldt. Discussion ensued regarding options for
unsewered rural communities and possibilities for local communities to finance
wastewater system upgrades. The speakers expressed a need for more funding and
encouraged a state regulatory system with flexible standards to account for
the variable sized communities. Senator Connolly asked Emily Piper to provide
future information and concerns to the legislators.

Senator Connolly recognized Kevin Concannon, Director of Human Services and
Mary Nelson, Administrator for the Division of Child and Family Services.
Concannon provided information on the Department's child welfare reforms and
conveyed how the system is changing to reflect a more consistent focus on
connecting children safely to their biological or adoptive families. He
highlighted the actions taken by the Department of Human Services to
standardize rules according to regions, to increase caseworker's visits, and
to decrease the quantity of caseloads.

Senator Connolly opened the floor for questioning by committee members. During
the course of discussion the issue of Electronic Benefit Cards and their
transaction fees was brought to the committee's attention. Senator Connolly
suggested that this issue be added to the upcoming agenda once Representative
Ford brought the relevant information forward.

Before adjournment, Kim Schmett, Executive Director for the Coalition for
Family and Children's Services in Iowa, shared his concerns with the committee
regarding shelter homes. Senator Connolly thanked everyone for presenting
and moved to adjourn. Representative Swaim seconded and the meeting adjourned
at 12:45 pm.

Representative Vicki Lensing

Colleen MacRae, Committee Secretary
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